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MATERIAL FACT 

 

Appointment of new CFO 

  

Rio de Janeiro, August 15, 2023 – IRB-Brasil Resseguros S.A. (B3: IRBR3) 

(“IRB Brasil RE” or “Company”), pursuant to CVM Resolution n° 44/2021, 

hereby informs its shareholders and the market that the Company’s Board of 

Directors, in meeting held on this date, appointed Mr. Rodrigo Souza Lobo Botti 

as the Company’s new Chief Financial Officer ("CFO"), considering the ongoing 

term of office unified with the other members of the Company's Statutory 

Officers to be concluded in July 3, 2025. 

 

Mr. Rodrigo de Souza Lobo Botti holds a degree in civil engineering from the 

Polytechnic School of the University of São Paulo (USP) and a master's degree 

in business administration from the University of Chicago (GSB). In addition, 

Mr. Rodrigo de Souza Lobo Botti has extensive experience in the global and 

domestic capital markets, being engaged in projects related to reinsurance 

companies and investment banks in Brazil and the United States, and has 

worked for companies such as Terra Brasis Resseguros, Citigroup, Deutsche 

Bank and Banco Safra.  

  

Mr. Rodrigo de Souza Lobo Botti takes office on this date replacing Mr. Marcos 

Pessôa de Queiroz Falcão, that acted as CFO since March 9, 2023, 

cumulatively to the position of Chief Executive Officer and Investor Relations 

Officer of the Company. The Company informs that Mr. Marcos Pessôa de 

Queiroz Falcão will remain as Chief Executive Officer and Investor Relations 

Officer, as the ongoing term of office.  

 

  

IRB-BRASIL RESSEGUROS S.A. 

Marcos Pessôa de Queiroz Falcão  

Chief Executive Officer  

Investor Relations Officer 

 


